CITY COUNCIL MEETING
January 4, 2021

The Montezuma City Council met in regular session at Montezuma City Hall on January 4, 2021. The meeting was
called to order at 6:00 p.m. with Mayor J. Bolen presiding.

PRESENT: Willrich, Eichenberger, Watts & Webb
ABSENT: C. Bolen
ALSO, PRESENT: Christy Sanger, Bret Warden, Abby Hubbard & Erik Kriegel

Councilmember Willrich made a motion to approve the consent agenda which included the following:
e Minutes from December 21,2020 meeting
e Claims

A second was made by Councilmember Watts. Ayes: all, Nays: none.

Caldwell, Brierly & Chalupa, PLLC Attorneys at Law presented an employee agreement for 2021. The agreement was
reviewed and Councilmember Watts made the motion to approve it with a second by Councilmember Webb. Ayes: all,
Nays: none.

Mayor Jacki Bolen appointed Councilmember Ron Willrich as her 2021 Mayor Pro-tem.

The Montezuma City Council made the following appointments with a roll call vote for each:
City Clerk — Christy Sanger: Willrich — aye, Eichenberger — aye, Watts — aye and Webb - aye.
City Attorney — Caldwell, Brierly & Chalupa, PLLC: Willrich — aye, Eichenberger — aye, Watts — aye and Webb -
aye.
Fire Chief — Joel Kercheval: Willrich — aye, Eichenberger — aye, Watts — aye and Webb - aye.
Official City Newspaper — The Record: Willrich — aye, Eichenberger — aye, Watts — aye and Webb — aye.

Vince and Karon Johnson submitted an application for the Dangerous and Dilapidated Program Grant currently offered
by the City. The dilapidated property is located at 401 South 3" Street. After reviewing the required documentation and
additional pictures of the property, Councilmember Eichenberger made the motion to approve the grant application. A
second was made by Councilmember Watts. Ayes: all, Nays: none.

At the time of the meeting, only one bid had been collected regarding replacing the park mower, therefore,
Councilmember Watts made the motion to table discussion until more bids can be obtained. Councilmember Webb
seconded the motion. Ayes: all, Nays: none.

Other items discussed included:
e Setting a meeting time for a budget workshop.
e Scheduling a Sewer Upgrade Project on-site visit for the Mayor and Council.

Councilmember Watts made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:35 p.m. with a second from Councilmember Webb.
Ayes: all, Nays: none.
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